



Affiliated to the Council for the Protection of Rural England (Dorset Branch)

This is a special Newsletter to let members know about the activities which the Committee have arranged for your delectation during the coming months.

GARDEN PARTY on FRIDAY 10th JULY at Little Acorns, Puddledock Lane - a repeat of last year's highly successful evening, and again master-minded by Mr Ron Birch. From 7 p.m. Glass of wine and supper. Bar, Tombola and competitions. Tickets £2 each from members of the Committee. Proceeds will go towards equipment for Weymouth Hospital and Society funds.

COFFEE MORNING on SATURDAY 18th JULY at Terra Mia, Plaisters Lane, arranged by Mrs Gwen Loveland. From 10.30 a.m. "Bring-and-buy".

DORSET CREAM TEAS on the lawn of Fox Cottage, Sutton Road on SATURDAY 15th AUGUST from 2.30 to 4 p.m. Organised by Mrs Beth Bentley. Raffle.

Please make a note now of these dates and come along to the events to enjoy yourselves. If anyone would like to donate a prize for the tombola on 10th July or for the raffle on 15th August, please contact the organisers; thank you in anticipation.

* * * * * * *

Among the suggestions made at the A.G.M. for future events was a Coach Mystery Tour, which would of course include a call at a suitable hostelry for sustenance. Enquiries are being made about this - if it takes place it will be in early September, leaving the village about 7 p.m. It would be helpful if those who might be interested would let a Committee member know.

We are also looking into the possibility of a visit to a theatre in the autumn; perhaps at Poole, Bournemouth or Yeovil, depending on what shows are running and the cost. Again, if you would be likely to participate, please let us know.

In any event, further information about these suggested events will be circulated.

* * * * * * *

A pity to mention the winter when summer has barely arrived. But for next winter we hope that there will be, among other things, a talk on self-defence and another Evening of Music with Richard Birley, who made a hit when he visited us in January.

* * * * * * *

To fill this little space, we mention that the Committee have decided to send £25 towards the appeal to save Lower Kingcombe Meadows for the plants, birds etc. that have been there for generations.

* * * * * * *